

May 5, 2017

Minister Brian Kenny
Department of Education and Early Childhood Development
Place 2000
250 King Street
Fredericton, NB
E3B 5H1

**Dear Minister Kenny:** 

I am writing to inform you that the District Education Council for Anglophone West School District met in public session on May 4, 2017, to consider all required criteria pertaining to the sustainability of Kingsclear Consolidated School under Provincial Policy 409: Multi-year School Infrastructure Planning. We initiated the study on January 26, 2017, and have followed the guidelines as outlined in Policy 409.

Following the public presentation of the enclosed executive summary, the DEC presented and passed the following motion:

"Move to table a decision on the outcome of the sustainability study on Kingscelar Consolidated School to February 2018."

If you require any additional Information, please feel free to contact Superintendent David McTimoney or me.

Sincerely,

Kimberley Douglass

Chair, District Education Council Anglophone West School District

Komberley Douglass